Graduate Programs Council (GPC)

Minutes February 1, 2006

1:30 – 2:50PM

Social Sciences Bldg 324

Present: Susan Bakewell-Sachs, Brendan Gallagher, Susan Hydro, Brenda Leake, Carley Medoff, 
Francine Roche, Atsuko Seto.   Guest: Alan Amtzis
Excused: Claire Lindberg, Janice Kisthardt, Shri Rao, Lisa Watson
· Convene at 1:40. (Delayed start in anticipation of achieving a quorum.)
· Recorder: 
Leake volunteered to be meeting recorder due to lack of quorum and therefore no action items. 
· Approval of January 18, 2006 Minutes 

Delayed until Feb.15, 2006 due to lack of quorum for vote. 

· Announcements: 
Accolades for Lisa Watson performance at TCNJ’s  M.L.King Day Celebration.
· Graduate Deans’ Report  
Dean Bakewell-Sachs reported that the Graduate Deans have been engaged in discussions on the topic of benchmarks of excellence in graduate programs.  The Deans have recommended that before GPC proceeds in gathering data on peer institutions, each program should start by identifying up to 8 criteria against which each should be assessed. The Deans recommend starting this process by looking to external sources such as accreditation, licensing, and/or scholarly organizations. Bakewell-Sachs further stated that once GPC is ready to access TCNJ data, Jason Schweitzer in the Office of Institutional Research will assist GPC. The possibility of an electronic call for program coordinators to initiate this task should be decided on via a vote at a future meeting.
· Office of Graduate Studies Report 
Asst. Dean Hydro reported that 

· The official graduate enrollment number for Spring 2006 is 903.

· The Office of Graduate Studies is now preparing for the summer global programs and continuing the planning for work with the RTC and PLS partners. 

· The application deadline for the RTC Masters in Instruction is April 15, 2006.

· Old Business
· Global M.Ed. admissions proposal: 

Dean Bakewell-Sachs stated that the proposal is no longer in a formal governance level. Therefore, once the appropriate individual dean (in this case, Dean Behre) gives final approval, the process is complete. Hydro said that she would get the sign-off of this item.
· Survey the status of GPC business items from 04-05.
The entire group participated in an assessment update on each of the items listed as part of an addendum to the September 21, 2005 GPC meeting. The discussion (summarized on the addendum to these minutes) left only one item from the list as open, Benchmarks of Quality Graduate Classes and Programs. Additionally, it was suggested that GPC vote to solicit additional information from various campus constituencies regarding this, and or other business items (e.g. grad student organization) from the appended list. 
· Finalize GPC 05-06 pro-active tasks & establish working groups (e.g. program assessment strategies; data on peer institutions grad class size, grad student support services, quality of life for grad assistants & student workers, etc). 

This item is postponed until February 15, 2006 when more members present.
· New Business

· Approval request for 2 courses in RTC-MEd from SOE (Alan Amtzis)
The group engaged in an informal dialogue with Dr. Amtzis regarding his course proposals. He will return to request approval at the February 15, 2006 meeting.
· Adjourn

Next meeting:

February 15, 2006 




1:30 – 2:50PM




Social Sciences Bldg 324 
Respectfully submitted: Brenda Leake
